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ADMINISTRATOR’S  MESSAGE 
 

 
   
Saskatoon is still in the midst of a cold snap that is listed as the worst in the last 80 years.  The good 
news is that it is scheduled to abate over the next few days and by the time we get back from the 
break, March will only be a few days away.  The other headline that caught my eye was that experts 
are predicting mild winters all over Canada by the year 2080.  From a climate perspective, that is 
quite concerning, but it does provide some relief from the cold snap. 
I want to restate our school’s policy on days when the buses do not run.  The school is always open 
during these days and the teachers are prepared for their regular classes.  I want to congratulate 
the elementary parents and grandparents for finding ways to transport the students to school.  We 
are seeing a trend of between 50% and 60% of those students arriving for a very regular schedule.  
We have had an average of approximately 20 out of 140 grade 7-9 students arriving on days without 
buses.  We have been trying to congregate these students and provide a schedule of classes for 
them to follow.  During these classes, the students have support to work on any ongoing projects 
and assignments.  Sightings of grade 10-12 students are much rarer.  These students tend to come 
in for additional supports on assignments and projects with specific teachers. 
We recognize the challenge in transporting students to school when the buses are unable to run – 
especially in such a large geographic catchment area as ours, but we want to assure you that the 
students are always welcome to come here to continue their learning.  Since we have so few 
students attending at the grade 7-12 level, it is very rare that we will move forward with new 
material.  It is unfair to those families who are unable to attend do to the buses to put them at that 
type of disadvantage.  Let’s hope that we are done with cold weather issues after this week. 
If your fall and winter has been anything like mine, I’m sure you’ve been busy with your family’s 
school, sports, and club activities, as well as private lessons, training, tournaments and 
competitions.  Free time is a luxury and time flies by.  Hopefully you will have a chance during the 
upcoming week off to spend some time with your family and enjoy a different pace of life – at least 
on Family Day. 
Enjoy next week with your families. 
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THE CLAVET PRE-KINDERGARTEN PROGRAM  
for three and four year old children runs Monday to Thursday 9am-12pm. Please watch our website for 
information regarding the open house for the 2019-2020 school year. 
Applications will be available at the open house or at the office after the 
open house date and are due Friday, May 24th. Children must be three 
years old by September 1st. Please call the office at 306-933-1022 or 
email christine.findlater@spiritsd.ca for more information. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CLAVET SCHOOL POLAR BEAR CLUB 

 
Clavet School has established the following temperatures as a guideline for 
winter recess time. We would like all students be dressed properly (winter jacket, 
ski-pants, toque, mitts, boots etc.) as we try to go outside as much as possible.  
Many students ask to go outside even when temperatures dip low.  The 
temperatures are based on Environment Canada’s temperature of Saskatoon. 

 -26 °C and warmer – everyone outside 

 -27 °C to -39°C – All students dress up and run to shack and back or be a part of Polar Bear 

Club 

 Polar Bear Club - only those dressed properly will have the option to stay outside with teacher 

supervision 

 - 40 °C and colder – everyone is to be indoors 

 
ATTENDANCE 
A reminder to please call the office with any student absence, in the event 
that your child’s teacher is away we will have the information at the office. 
Please note this includes snow days and vacations. Thank you! 

 
 

 

 

 

Kindergarten  Registration 
for the 2019-2020 School Year 

 

Registration is now taking place for any child who will be turning five (5) by December 31, 2019.  
Please call the Clavet School at 306-933-1022 to enroll your child for the 2019-2020 school year.  
Registration is important for an accurate class count; please pass this information on to your 
neighbors and friends. There will be an open house in the spring. Watch for upcoming 
ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘκƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǎƘŜŜǘ ǘƛǘƭŜŘ άLǎ 
my chƛƭŘ ǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴΚέ  
If you have questions or concerns about your child starting kindergarten please call or email 
Tracy Fitzsimmons at 306-933-1022 or tracy.fitzsimmons@spiritsd.ca 
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BAND PROGRAM 
The Prairie Spirit School Division along with your schools Administration Team has created an 
Instrumental Music Program in your school as a way to teach the music portion of the Arts Education 
Curriculum. This program provides instrumental instruction to all students in grade 5 and 6. Many 
families choose to purchase or rent instruments but there are always students for whom this is a barrier 
to participation. The Music Ed team is committed to providing access to all students and while we have 
purchased many instruments in the past few years, with our current increase in numbers we have a 
critical need for additional instruments. 
  
We are looking for donations of wind instruments including Flutes, Clarinets, Alto Saxophones, Tenor 
Saxophones, Trumpets, Trombones, and Baritones/Euphoniums. Any and all donations to our program 
are greatly appreciated, and will enrich the music lives of our students for years to come. Please 
contact the Administration Assistant at your school if you are able to help. 
  

  

  COUGAR NEWS 
 
SKI TRIP 
March 14th – 
Grades 4-12 Ski Trip to Table Mountain  
Registration forms are available at the office 
And are due back February 27th                                   
 

Senior Drama is hard at work practicing for 2 plays this year! 
They are performing "The Wooer's Woods," a comedy by Mike Griffin and "Flaky LIps" a 
more serious play by Lindsay Price. We haven't performed a comedy in about five years, 
so this is also new for us!  The cast is having a lot of fun! The students will be performing 
Friday, April 5th at Clavet School!  

Sr. Drama is hosting Drama Regionals from April 11 to April 14th here at the school for the first time 
ever! There will be approx 150 drama enthusiasts at our school from all over the province. The quality 
of plays is exceptional. If you yourself love drama, please come out and watch some of the 
performances! Plays will be performed Thurs afternoon and evening, Friday afternoon and evening and 
Saturday afternoon. More information will follow as to times, etc. In the meantime, you will find us hard 

at work here at school getting ready.  

 
DATES TO NOTE 

 
FEB. 18   FAMILY DAY – NO CLASSES 

FEB. 19-22   WINTER BREAK -  NO CLASSES 

MARCH 14  GRADE 4-12 SKI TRIP 

MARCH 16  SENIOR BAND @ Regina Optimist Band Festival 

MARCH 17   INTERMEDIATE BAND @ Regina Optimist Band Festival 

MARCH 18   K-9 TERM 2 REPORT CARDS 

MARCH 15&16   REGIONAL BASKETBALL PLAYOFFS 
 

 



 

RECONCILIATION COMMITTEE 

Are you interested in fostering reconciliation in our school and community? Would you like 
to help make decisions about how our school should act on the Calls to Action identified in 
the Truth and Reconciliation Commission's report? If so, you are invited to join the 
Reconciliation Committee. If you, or someone you know, is interested in participating this 
important work, please contact Cameo Rempel at cameo.rempel@spiritsd.ca 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

CLAVET COMMUNITY REGISTRATION NIGHT: 
 

Soccer 

Blastball to Rookie Ball 

Basketball Camp 
 

February 28, 2019  

6:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. 

School Library 

 
For more details email: 

clavetsoccer@outlook.com 

clavetball@gmail.com 

rjclavetbasketball@gmail.com 

 
Registrations will not be accepted for Soccer and Ball AFTER March 31, 2019.  

 
 

                                       For their 29th annual skating carnival  
                            Clavet Skating Club presents  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                            On-Ice $10 Off-Ice $5  
                                                                5 and under free  
                                                      Tickets available at the door  
                      -OR- preorder your preferred seats by email mdmcfall@sasktel.net 
 

                                                           Saturday March 16th 7:00PM &   
                                                        Sunday March 17th 1:30PM 
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ADULT PICKLEBALL IN CLAVET  
We are looking for adults who are interested in playing and learning 
to play Pickleball  
(A game that is a combination of Tennis, Badminton, and Table 
Tennis and the fastest 
 growing sport in North America) 
We will be playing Sunday evenings from 7pm to 8:30pm at the Clavet School gym. 
 If you are interested, please contact Clem or Darlene at clefor@sasktel.net or 
 306-931-1250 for more information.  
 

 

 

            Family Health Information 

 

        

        
Find more family health info at: 
www.saskhealthauthority.ca  

 

HEALTHY STUDENTS = BETTER LEARNERS 

 

Come out and play some 

badminton at Clavet 

Composite School! Everyone 

welcome. Please bring your 

own racket and shuttles.  

Cost for season: $25/person 

or $50/family. Students free. 

Red Cross Babysitting Course 
 

Friday March 29, 2018 
9am-4pm (bring a lunch) 

Location – Clavet School Library 
 

Cost $45+gst/person with a minimum of 
8 people to run the class (payable by 
cheque or etransfer) Comes with text 

book and certificate 
Max spots - 24 (first paid, first secured) 
Registration Deadline March 1, 2018 

Email the Instructor, Amanda at 
aboechler@hotmail.com 
Or coordinator, Crystal at 

s.c.wright@sasktel.net 
For more information! 

 

mailto:clefor@sasktel.net
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Frozen Yogurt for $1 
 

Frozen Yogurt is available for $1 at the 

servery every day for students in grades 

7-12 along with a wide selection of 

healthy choices. 
 

Homemade Soup… 
 

Enjoy Fresh homemade soup that is made 

available Mondays and Tuesdays in our 

servery.   

 

Chili is frequently available mid-week for $2 

in the servery. 

 

Grilled cheese sandwiches are also available 

daily for $1. 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Good nutrition  
supports  

healthy learning!!   
 

Feb 2019 
 


